Forest Resources’ annual conference voted best yet

ORGANISERS of this
year's State Fores
Resources Business Unii
Conference had no idea
just how strategic the
event would turn out to
be.

On the eve of the sign-
ing of the Regional Forest
Agreements (RFA), the
three-day conference of
more than 60 people gath-
ered to review achieve-
ments, look to the future
and strengthen work com-
mitments.

“After months of
uncertainty about the RFA
outcomes and the futore
of CALM, we had the
decisions and outcomes
hot off the press,” said
conference organiser Liz
Blee.

Guest speakers includ-
ed Federal Minister for
Forests Wilson Tuckey,
CALM's Executive
Director Dr Syd Shea and
Forests Director Don
Keene: and Forest
Industries Federation of
Western Australia, Exe-
cutive Direcior Bob Pearce.

The main message was
of a continued State and
Federal government com-
mitment to a viable timber
industry, based on sustain-
able native forest manage-
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ment practices

“The RFA will ensure
that both conservation
reserves and multiple-use
foresis in WA remain
among the best managed
m the world, while WA's
unigque timbers are put to
the most profitable and
innovalive uose,” Mir
Tuckey said.

The main change for
the Department was the
announcement by the
State Government of a
significant overhaul of the
Stale’s wo conservation
and forest agencies fol-
lowing the signing of the
RFA

The overhan! will mean
that all conservation
lands, including multiple-
use State forests will be
vested in a single State
Conservation Authority,
while a new Forest
Production Commission
will be responsible for
commercial negotiations
for timber and other
native forest produce.

A third new agency, The
Forest Industry Advisory
Board, will be formed o
advise Stale government
on issues concerning the
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timber industry and timber
communities.

The new arrangement
would remove CALM's
current native forest com-
mercial responsibilities and

Ensure flhl'{.‘.‘il I'Illll'lilguﬂﬂ'lﬂ'l'.ll
and the commercial opera-
tions were more (ranspar-
ent and accountable.

The message from
CALM's Executive

Director Syd Shea and

Forests Director Don
Keene reinforced that

CALM remain an inie-
grated conservation and
land management agency,

and that the Business Unit
would continue 1o play a

significant part in this
work.
The conference was

considered by many to be

the best wvet—which
leaves next year’'s organis-
ers with their work cul out
to be as timely and as con-
troversial as this year's
event proved to be.
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